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HOLY TRINITY ARMENIAN CHURCH 

PARISH OFFICE 924·6514 
AUDITORIUM 92Hl081 

June 10, 1983 
Mr. Bedros Tchilingirian 
President 
Armen-Ontario of A.G.B.U. Inc. 
30 Progress Court 
Scarborough, · Ont. 
M1G 3T5 . 

Dear Mr. Tchilingirian; 

Re: Purchase of Land adjoining 
the A.G.B.U. Alex Manoogian 
Cultural Centre, Toronto 

I write this in continuation to my -letter of May 21, 1983, regarding the 
above subject. 

Your letter No.A-103 of May 18, 1983 was placed before the Parish Council 
and the question of the purchase of the land adjoining the A.G.B.U. . 
Alex Manoogian Cultural Centre, which has been earmarked for building our 
new Church, was reviewed.· 

I am pleased to inform you that the Parish Council is still actively 
interested in continuing and finalizing the negotiations for purchase of 
the said land as outliried in our letter of April 26, 1983 and the subsequent 
discussions we had at the A.G.B.U. Centre on May 9, 1983. 

With this end in view, arrangements have been made for official representatives 
of the Diocese i.e. Rev. Fr. Mampre Kouzouian, Chairman Diocese Council and 
Mr. Edward M. Chapian, Attorney of the Diocese, to come to Toronto, in order to 
inspect the land, the adjoining facilities and have an on the spot discussion 
with us regarding the· purchase of the land in question • 
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Rev. Fr.· Kouzouian-.and Mr. Chapian will be arriving in Toronto on Thursday 
June 16, 1983 and will be visiting the A.G.B.U. Centre from 1 - 3 p.m. 
the same day, where we shall also have lunch. You.and Mr. Se~rak.Zaroukian 
are cordially invited to meet them at the Centre and also join us for lunch. 

Meanwhile, it has been agreed between us that the sign post indicating 
·that the site·has been earmarked for 11 the new Holy Trinity Armenian Church 11 

will be kept in place till-the final.outcome of the current discussions 
and negotiations. Mr. G.H. Fleming, P.Eng. Chief Building Official, 
Borough of Scarborough, Dept. of Buildings, has approved the placing .of 
the abovementioned SIGN, vide Permit No.83-00246 dated January 25, 1983,_ 
which· I understand is valid for one year. 

Kin~ly acknowledge receipt of this letter at your earliest convenience. 

Thank you and with best wishes. 

Yours very truly, 

Caro A. Martin 
Chairman, 
Parish Council 


